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Background 

1. On 4 July 2022 Cabinet agreed to proceed with New Zealand Income Insurance (NZII) 
and made decisions on the detailed design of the scheme.  

2. Cabinet invited Ministers with delegated authority to report back to Cabinet on a set of 
outstanding policy questions by October 2022. Key questions requiring Cabinet 
decisions are: 

• the scheme’s income replacement rate and levy structure,  

• coverage of self-employment, and  

• bridging payments: eligibility and interaction between bridging and contractual 
redundancy payments.  

3. Final Cabinet decisions are needed on these issues to inform legislative drafting. 

4. You provided direction on your preferred policy settings at a meeting with officials on 
Monday 12 September 2022. The preferred policy settings have been reflected in the 
early draft Cabinet paper attached 

Further advice on coverage of self-employed workers 

5. On 12 September, you indicated that their preferred option is to exclude self-employed 
workers from NZII initially, but to establish a regulation-making power to provide the 
ability to ‘call-in’ groups of vulnerable self-employed workers that resemble employees. 
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7.  
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9.  
 

An alternative would be to review coverage of self-employed workers following go-live 
of the scheme 

10. An alternative to the call-in function, whilst still mitigating the risk of employees being 
reclassified to avoid levies, would be to signal the government’s strong intention of 
bringing self-employed workers into the scheme once the main scheme for employees 
has been established. Communications at the scheme’s announcement could convey 
that coverage of self-employment in some form will be reviewed following the go-live of 
the scheme when the effects of excluding the self-employed are clearer, and when the 
impacts of the Better Protections for Contractors interventions are also clearer.  

Further modelling on levies 

11. While the modelling that underpins the 2.77% levy rate remains valid, for reasons of 
due diligence Ministers have asked officials to revisit the modelling and to provide any 
more insight on the impact of behavioural and other assumptions.  

12. A working group drawn from ACC, the Treasury and MBIE is conducting sensitivity 
analysis, modelling alternative assumptions around claims incidence and duration and 
bad debt, to assess their implications for the levy rate. Using the range of levy rates 
calculated from the sensitivity analysis the working group will also consider the 
implications of any variations between forecast and actual scheme experience over 
time on future levy rates and the Crown’s liability as lender of last resort.  

13. The results of this analysis – which we anticipate being completed by 23 September - 
will be reflected in a later draft of the Cabinet paper. 
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